
Dear City of Saint-Paul, 
 
When I submitted my support for Mr. Privatsky’s candidacy for the interim Ward#4 city 
council seat, I did so with the understanding that our city council President Noecker 
would bring forth her recommendation to be voted on. I trust both her legacy 
experience and her judgment as a public servant. I support her role as City Council 
President. 
 
In light of the scandal presented on March 26th and the usurpation of Noecker’s voice, I 
withdraw my recommendation, not because I believe that Mr. Privatsky is unqualified, 
but because the process has been tainted. 
 
I am asking that this communication be part of the public record. 

 
Respectfully submitted, 
Noelle Jacquet-Morrison 
Ward#4 resident 

 

 


